
SUMMER IS HERE! 

A bit of history 

Graduation Announcements

Member Spotlight 

Dues Update 

Upcoming Events

Reminders 

Contact Us 

The Uplake Update
Summer 2022

What's Inside 

Hello Neighbors! Summer is finally here! We hope everyone is

staying cool this week and enjoying this beautiful weather. We're

looking forward to a summer filled with BBQs, sprinklers, and

plenty of sunshine! We can't wait to celebrate with you on

Neighbor's Night Out on Tuesday, August 2nd and will have a

Food Truck, games, and more. The UNA Board would like to send

our heartfelt congrats to all of our brilliant 2022 Uplake Grads!

Please wish them all the best when you see them around in the

neighborhood. 

Happy Summer Everyone! 

- Your UNA Board 



Did you know that Bothell Way is over 100 years old? Prior to about 1913

there was a rutted wagon road between Seattle and Bothell going right

past Uplake. The main transportation method in the area was by steamer

on the lake or via the railroad on today’s Burke Gilman Trail. In 1913 a brick

paved road was built from Bothell, going past Lake Forest Par k and then

into Seattle following present-day Lake City Way. Near what is now Nathan

Hale High School the road turned southwest toward the University District.

After the bricks proved too slippery when wet it was covered with concrete

and asphalt. In Bothell it later connected with the Bothell Everett Highway.

This was the main route north until Highway 99 was built in the 1930’s and

I-5 in the 1960s. 

You can still see part of the brick road near the clubhouse for the defunct

Wayne Golf Course. Information for this article came partly from the book,

Kenmore by the Lake, written by the late Uplake resident, Priscilla Droge.
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A bit of history - by Linda Ottomar
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Cooper Anthony-Mostad

Cooper graduated from Inglemoor High

School this June, 2022. He will be heading

to Grand Canyon University in Phoenix, AZ

to study business and entrepreneurship.

Jacqueline Hunter 

Jacqueline graduated from UW with a

degree in Computer Engineering. She

will be spending her Summer in an

internship at Expedia in Chicago, IL. 
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Liam Madden, son of Pat and Polly Madden, graduated this May from The

University of Colorado at Boulder, with a PhD in Applied Mathematics. 

Alexis Anderson 

Alexis recently graduated from Bishop Blanchet

this year. She will be attending Chapman

University in Orange CA. She will swim for them as

well and will spend the summer working at the

Aqua Club.

Member Spotlight - Erasmo Gamboa
Erasmo Gamboa, an Uplake neighbor, was recently honored in

the summer issue of the University of Washington Alumni

Magazine. Erasmo had a 40 year career at the UW as a teacher

and historian. He was honored as a UW retiree who has an

exceptional commitment t community service during his

retirement. As a specialist in Latin American Studies, he as

served as a trustee, board member or volunteer for many

community organizations including The Sea Mar Museum and

Washington State Historical Society. A native of Eastern

Washington, Erasmo came to the UW in the 1970 where he

received his degrees.
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Thanks to Everyone Below for Paying Your Dues! 
Dues are still being collected. Please mail a $60 check to UNA, P.O. Box 82644,

Kenmore, WA, 98028 or pay by Venmo (@uplake-kenmore). Dues are primarily used

for entrance maintenance and utilities, neighborhood events (Easter, Halloween,

Christmas,  block parties) and misc. costs associated with running the UNA. 

Kate & Carole McCusker

Jay and Joslyn Moriarty

Laura Stewart & Bradley Mott

Bill & Suzanne Murray

Yi Yi & Stephen Tan Myint

M.J. & Frances Nixon

Casey & Gary Rea

Todd & Alicia Richards

Olga Rieger

Maria Hayhow & Ryan Rosensweig

William & Elizabeth Russell

Charlene & Tino Salud

Eric & Chris Schomaker

·John & Carol Schultz

Laura Sevonty

Jim Smith & Phyllis Oldenburg

Neal & Linda Ottmar

Anna Valore & Nathan Lauffenburger

Walter Young & Fangge Shi

Dustin & Jan Sholdt

David & Marcia Utela

Kevin Ord & Ida Wan

Lee Vogstad & Yuki Watanabe

Mitch & Pat Wright

Jaime and Luke England

Patrick & Pauline Madden

·Claudia & Kevin McCleskey

·Sanra & Mario Madayag

Steve Ottavelli

Kinnon Williams

Mary & David Beach

Nancy Bean

Stephanie & Michael Benedict

Carrie Sjaarda & Don Beaty

Justin Waskow & Rhea Bez

Doug Nicholson & Susan Chang

Teri & Bob Doolittle

Matt Dougherty

Brent Korte & Kori Dunaway

Jennifer & Ben Griner

Theresa Goetz

Kris & Melissa Gustafson

Tim & Elaine Hagan

Kermit & Marilyn Hammer

Christine & Clint Hass

MaryLou Hill

Neal & Kathy Hollingsworth

Barbara Holmes

Chaouky & Sherri Kaboul

Erika Bluff & Kenneth E. Kavran

Kelly Kemp

Molly Keys & James "JJ" Colquhoun

Angela & Dara Korra'ti

Emily & Alan Lateer

Peter & Brenda Lee

Joshua Modrzynski & Morgan Lucey

Mary Beth Anthony & Matt Mostad
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Upcoming Events 
UNA  board approved to have the entry signs into the neighborhood painted which

are on track to be completed in July. 

The Farmer's Market at Lake Forest Park Town Center started May 8th through

October 16th and occurs every Sunday from 10am-2pm.  Please see all Vendors here.  

 The Kenmore Farmer's Market started June 1st and run throughs August 31st and is

held each Wednesday from 3-7pm by the Kenmore Town Center. Click here for more

information. 

Save the Date!  We will be hosting a Neighbor's Night out on Tuesday, August 2nd.

We will have a Food truck, games, and more! Stay tuned for details! 

Announcements Aqua Club Reminder

Swim meets are scheduled for 7/14 and

7/19 and there are opportunities for

pickeball and tennis lessons for Adult

members and their guests. See details

here.  

Please remember to slow down  while

driving through the neighborhood

especially as summer vacation nears and

the Aqua Club opens their Summer

schedules. 

Contact US! 

For any questions, please visit the UNA Website
(https://www.uplakekenmore.org/) or email
uplakekenmore@gmail.com. 
If you'd like to submit content for the monthly e-
newsletter, please email jaimeandersen@hotmail.com. 




https://www.thirdplacecommons.org/farmers-market/vendors/
https://www.kenmorewa.gov/our-city/kenmore-farmers-market
https://www.teamunify.com/Home.jsp?_tabid_=0&team=recacwa
mailto:uplakekenmore@gmail.com

